TOWN OF LOVELL

MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING

October 31, 2023

PRESENT:   Steve Goldsmith, Bob Drew, Jack Jones, Larry Fox, Eric Gulbrandsen, Alan Broyer, Diane Conary, Lee Conary, Chris Brink, Dave Durrenberger, Freddie Wilson.

Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM

 ITEMS ADDRESSED
  
1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of October 24, 2023 were approved with a minor adjustment needed that will be prepared and the document sent revised asap .
2. Payroll Warrant was approved and signed.
3. A/P Warrant was approved and signed.
4. [bookmark: _GoBack]The proposed updated policy of minimum property lien dollar value was adopted and signed by the Select Board.
5. Members of  LIPPC and KLWA (Diane Conary, Lee Conary, Chris Brink and Dave Durrenberger) expressed their concern regarding the boat ramp project to repair and upgrade the boat ramp at the Kezar Lake Narrows location.  They indicated that the quantity of trees to be removed and the design of the ramp would allow much larger boats to be launched and that they do not agree with this concept; preferring that the repair not allow boats larger than are currently launched to be accommodated at the location.  The Select Board indicated that the design that was bid and shown on the bid documents was approved by the State of Maine; but the contract was not awarded since the bid cost came in much higher than the available funds could support.  The Select Board also indicated that communication with the State of Maine regarding a “value engineered” reduced scope project is under way to determine what elements the State of Maine would require in any project design and what State financial support would be available to Lovell to construct an approved, but reduced scope, boat ramp concept.
6. Freddie Wilson requested clarity regarding whether a pit, which is a current grandfathered use, located on his land would remain a grandfathered use if he sold the portion of his lot containing the pit.  He indicated a letter provided to him stating that the use “may” be grandfathered was not definitive enough for the potential land purchaser.  The Select Board indicated that the legal determination must be provided by legal council and recommended that council representing the land owner and the Town of Lovell develop an acceptable definitive conclusion and put this in writing for all parties.
7. The Select Board requested that Jack Jones email Andrew Brosnan to request that he prepare a list of costs for LD2003 compliance for submission to the State of Maine for reimbursement.




 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones

	
